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P-ROCEEDI-NGS
6:50 P.M

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  This is the May 9'"
2005, public neeting of the Zoning Commi ssion of the
District of Colunbia, and ny nane is Carol Mtten
Joining nme this evening are Vi ce Chai rman Ant hony Hood
and Commi ssi oners Kevin H | debrand, Geg Jeffries and
John Parsons.

Copi es of our neeti ng agenda are avail abl e
to you, and they're in the wall bin by the door. 1'd
just like to remind folks that we don't take any
public conment at our neetings unless the Conm ssion
specifically requests sonmeone to cone forward.

Pl ease be advised that this proceeding is
being recorded by a court reporter, and it's also
bei ng webcast live. So, please don't nmke any
di sruptive noises. |'d ask everyone to turn off their
beepers and cell phones at this time, so as not to
di srupt the neeting.

Ms. Schellin, do we have any prelimnary
matters before we proceed?

M5. SCHELLIN: No, mm'am

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  All right. | just
want to announce a couple of things. W wll have a

special public neeting on Mnday, My 16'" at 6:00
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P.M That's preceding our public hearing schedul es
for 6:30 P. M

And the itens that will be taken up at
that time are Zoni ng Conmm ssion Case No. 05-13, which
is the Sua Sponte Review of JBG Louisiana, LLC. And
the second itemw || be what is the second item under
proposed action this evening, which is Case No. 04-25
for proposed action - the Map Amendnent for Catholic
Uni versity.

So the Catholic University case will not
be on the agenda for this evening. So, first, we have
four public nmeeting mnutes to take action on. First
i s Decenmber 13, 2004.

Al Comm ssioners were present. The
second is January 13, 2005. Al Conm ssioners were
present. Third is March 14, 2005. Al Comm ssioners
were present. And then we'll take the special public
neeti ng of March 22, because we were ni ssi ng nysel f at
t hat neeti ng.

So, we can take the first three together.
And | would nove approval of the minutes of the
Decenber 13, January 13 and March 14 neeti ngs.

VI CE CHAI R HOCD:  Second.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Thank you. And, as

usual, that's with any editorial corrections that are
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required. Are there any corrections that anyone woul d
like to call out now? Al right, then all those in
favor please say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: None opposed, Ms.
Schel l'i n.

MS. SCHELLIN:. The staff recorded the vote
5-0-0 to approve Zoning Conm ssion neeting mnutes
fromDecenber 13, 2004, January 13, 2005 and March 14,
2005. Comm ssioner Mtten noving, Comm ssioner Hood
secondi ng, Conmi ssioners Hildebrand, Parsons and
Jeffries in favor.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you. M. Hood,
do you want to handl e the | ast one?

VICE CHAIR HOOD: The special public
neeting for March 24, 2005, is in front of us. Wth
that, | wll nove approval of the March 24, 2005
mnutes with the necessary correction. Can | get a
second?

COWM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND:  Second.

VICE CHAIR HOOD: Mved the second into
di scussion. Hearing none, all of those in favor?

ALL: Aye.

VI CE CHAI R HOOD: Any opposition? So

ordered, staff, would you record the vote?
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6
MS. SCHELLI N: Yes, sir. Staff wll

record the vote 4-0-1 to approve t he Zoni ng Conm ssi on
nmeeting mnutes from March 24, 2005. Commi ssi oner
Hood noving, Commissioner Hildebrand seconding,
Comm ssioners Parsons and Jeffries in favor,
Comm ssi oner Mtten not voti ng havi ng not
parti ci pat ed.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you. Next ,
we'll have the nonthly status report by the Ofice of
Pl anning. Ms. Steingasser?

MS. STElI NGASSER: Thank you, Madane Chair,
Comm ssioners. |1'd like to bring the Conmi ssioners
attention to t he itens under Reports and
Suppl enental s, Section 205 - Adult Daycare.

W had hoped to get that back to the
Comm ssion for their June neeting, but as the research
has conti nued, Ms. Thomas has had extensive
di scussions with the Zoning Adnministrator and i s very
concerned about being able to get back to the
community with what she's proposing for new | anguage
and working with CHE

So, it looks Iike that would probably be
com ng back to you in July, if there's no objections
to that. And the only other case that | wanted to

flag was the Recook Overlay, which |I've now noved to
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And t he Recook Text Anendnent proposed to
redefine the standards for the affordable housing
provision. And |I'mproposing that we hold that until
after the inclusionary zoning public hearing, so that
we have a better understanding of the full econonics
of what that means and hold that until later in the
summer as wel | .

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MS. STEINGASSER: That's all | have any
guestions on.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Can you pass down
anot her copy. | think | was skipped over. Any
guestions for Ms. Steingasser? M. Hood?

VI CE CHAI R HOOD: Yes, Madane Chair, | had
a question about the - | believe it was the elderly
child - what was it, the child?

MS. STEI NGASSER: Adult daycare?

VI CE CHAI R HOOD: Yes, thank you. | think
t he visa was waiting on sone gui dance fromus. What's
goi ng to happen with that case?

MS. STEINGASSER: | don't know. [|'d have
to refer to OHE for that answer.

VICE CHAIR HOOD: kay, | think | raised

sone --
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MR BERGSTEIN. M. Hood?

VI CE CHAI R HOOD:  Yes.

MR. BERGSTEIN. |1'msorry. But | imagine
what will happen is that, if there's not action taken
they'Il just be reported and the visa is likely to

just continue to matter until you do take an action.

VI CE CHAIR HOOD: kay, | don't even know
how to respond to that, so..

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Anyone el se? kay,
thank you. W have one consent calendar item this
evening, which is Case No. 00-38a, which is a request
for a mnor nodification to the order for the
Frederick Douglass/Stanton Hope VI project, which
woul d basically extend the tinme by which construction
woul d have to be conpleted. And | woul d nove approva
of the consent cal endar item

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS:  Second.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: s there any
di scussion? All those in favor, please say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ms. Schellin, there
are none opposed.

MS. SCHELLI N The staff recorded a 5-0-0
to approve consent cal endar action, Case No. 00-38a.

Comm ssioner Mtten noving, Conm ssioner Parsons
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secondi ng, Conmi ssi oners Hi | debrand, Hood and Jeffries
in favor.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Thank you. And the
first item under hearing action is one we've been
eagerly awaiting, which is the Case No. 04-33, which
is the application for inclusionary zoning by the
Center for Community Change. And, Ms. MCarthy?

M5. McCARTHY:  Thank you, Madanme Chair.
My nane is Ellen McCarthy, InterimDbDirector of the DC
O fice of Planning, and I'mhere tonight to introduce
t he concept of inclusionary zoning for set down for
publ i ¢ heari ng.

OP bel i eves that inclusionary zoni ng coul d
be an inmportant tool for affordabl e housing and, nost
inmportantly, a tool for <creating the diverse
communities that are a najor goal of the District's
conpr ehensi ve pl an.

W are i ntroduci ng i nclusionary zoni ng at
a conceptual | evel to the Zoni ng Comm ssi on because of
t he conpl exity of the topic and the need for extensive
public debate. W envi sion an ongoi ng discussion
bet ween now and the public hearing, to work out the
i nportant details of how a programm ght work, and to
determ ne the inpacts on the District.

But, | just wanted to say that just
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getting to this point has required the efforts of -
t he col | aborative and cooperative of - a |l arge nunber
of people to whomwe wanted to extend a great deal of
t hanks.

The Canpaign for Mndatory |Inclusionary
Zoning: Nina Dastur, Cheryl Cort, Tad Baldwin. The
ULl Taskforce for Wrkforce Housing, headed by WMark
Si | verwood and Davi d Mayhood.

And a nunber of devel opers that have net
and hel ped OP understand the potential inpacts of
i nclusionary zoning, including: Stan Slaughter of
Par adi gm Devel oprent, Stewart Bartley of JBG M chael
Hof f man and Steve Earl of PM Hof f man

Jeff Gel man of DCBI A, Jereny Rubenstein,
M chael Darby of Mnunent, Jerry Wddiconb of the
Downt own Bi d, and nmany people - because | shoul dn't
have done a |ist because you' re guaranteed to | eave
out someone when you do that I|ist.

But peopl e have spent, really, hours and
hour s wor ki ng col | aboratively in taskforces and trying
to arrive at the right relationships between bonus
density and affordabl e requirenents.

We'd also like to thank the residents of
the District who, through their ANCs, have already

weighed in with their thoughts and concerns. And
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lastly, John Mcllwain, who's the Senior Fellow of the
Urban Land I nstitute, who not only | ent his experti se,
but al so hel ped facilitate sone of the discussion.

And, Chairman Linda Cropp, who also |ent
the weight of her office to try to encourage al
sides to reach a consensus. So, |I'd now like to
turn over OP's presentation to Steve Cochran and Art
Rogers, of our staff, who drafted the report and who
will present it in brief format - a severely
abbrevi ated version of it tonight.

MR. COCHRAN: Thank you, Madane Chair.
Yes, we would like to keep our report, tonight, as
brief as the report that we submtted. First, |I have
a coupl e of housekeepi ng functions.

There is yet another errata sheet. This
is a conpendiumof all previous errata sheets. It is
dated May 9'". On one page, we've managed to conpile
all of the substantive corrections that we had to our
report.

That's available, for anyone on the
audi ence, on the table over there. Finally, we would
refer you to our planning website, which is
pl anni ng. dc. gov, whi ch has a conpl ete copy of the nost
up-to-date version on the web.

Now, tonight, Art Rogers, to ny left, is

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

12

going to be letting you in on what the problemis that
needs to be addressed. He'll briefly describe market
and inconme trends, and the patterns of housing
| ocation that are making it increasingly difficult for
even noderate incone households to afford to live in
the District.

"1l be looking, alittle bit, at what the
conprehensive plan says about the lack of
affordability, and whether it's a problem Art wll
be | ooki ng at what is inclusionary zoning, and giving
you a brief overview of it.

"1l be giving you a sonewhat nore
detailed |ook at what the proposals are that we're
recommendi ng you set down tonight. And I'll point out
i ssues that would require input as part of a public
hearing process. And, finally, Ellen will conclude
our remarks.

MR. ROGERS:. Thank you, Madanme Chair, and
t he menbers of the Conmmi ssion. My nanme is Art Rogers,
of the Ofice of Planning. And, as Steve said, |'m
going to be going into - first of all, what's the
probl emthat we're trying to address with inclusionary
zoning as a tool?

In the last few years, the District has

seen an i ncrease in housing prices and an increase in
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upper-1level incones that can afford these prices.
However, this has left many famlies unable to afford
tolive in the District.

This includes people who provide basic
services to the District, such as teachers and
firefighters and policenen. And, while the District
has many successful housing progranms, they tend to be
targeted to | ower incones.

And the progranms, thenselves, have not
contributed to de-concentrating pockets of poverty.
The District's market strength has been driven by
several inportant factors, such as i ncreasi ng regi onal
job growth, lower interest developnent in nortgage
fi nancing, regional traffic congestion, pent-up demand
inthe District and, | ast but not |east, the i nproving
gquality of life and the delivery of public services in
the District itself.

Most, if not all, regional studies have
forecasted that the regional enploynment will continue
to increase over the next 20-25 years. Mor e
importantly, the official Counsel of Governnment's
forecast predicts that the housing production w || not
keep pace with this job grow h.

This will result in even higher housing

prices throughout the region. Wile this will spur
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addi ti onal market rate devel opnent inthe District, it
will also affect the ability of |ower-incone
househol ds to find housing.

That i s the essential relationship between
mar ket -rate housing devel opmrent and the need for
af f ordabl e housing. As higher inconmes nove into the
District, they will, first of all, drive up the cost
of housi ng because they can afford to pay nore.

And, secondly, there will be an increased
demand for public and private services. These
services will, in part, be nmet by |ower-wage |obs
hel d by people who will need housing.

As the cost of housing increases, these
households filling the |ower-wage jobs wll either
have to |live farther away to find affordabl e housi ng,
thereby increasing conmute tines and traffic
congestion, or they will be forcedtolivein snaller,
nore over-crowded, units.

In response to these challenges that the
District is facing, the District Governnment has
focused on increasing production |evels of nmgjor
preservati on and new devel opnent of affordabl e housi ng
proj ects.

Thi s has been acconpl i shed t hrough si x re-

devel opnent s of public housing, the use of | owincomne
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housing tax credits, CDBG and Hone Funds, and tax-
exenpt bond financing. Inaddition, other efforts such
as the sale of District-controlled | and and t he Hone
Againinitiative have added even nore affordable units
and returned vacant buildings and | and to productive
use.

Unfortunately, many of these traditional
fi nanci ng met hods have st eer ed af f or dabl e devel opnent s
to areas where the land is |east expensive. And
before | go any further, | wanted to point out that,
on the tabl e by the door there, there's a handout that
|"ve referred to sone of these things already,
i ncl udi ng a map of where affordabl e housi ng and mar ket
rate housing is going in the District.

This pattern of developing affordable
housi ng only where the land is cheapest, | think, OP
believes it's unsustainable. And it's for severa
reasons. First, it makes it difficult to attract
private services, such as retail, to those
conmuni ties.

Secondl vy, it requires conti nued
reinvestnment of public capital dollars to namintain
t hose nei ghborhoods, and doesn't |everage private
devel opnent the way it could be. And then, finally,

it harns the Districts goal of creating diverse
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nei ghbor hoods.

And so, those are sone of the chall enges
that the District is facing. And so, nowl|'magoing to
turn it back over to Steve for the conp plant.

MR.  COCHRAN: The conp plant, it says
guite a bit about the District's goal of creating
di ver se nei ghbor hoods. Most of them are - what it
says is included in Section 5a of the report that we
filed.

And Art has handed out sone of those
goals. The nobst inportant one is Section 301.1 - the
Housing goal, in which the District states that its
goal is to have adequate affordable housing for
District residents in communities that have access to
services and facilities to neet their needs.

Anot her inportant one is Section 303. 2,
which establishes a policy to provide zoning
i ncentives to building|owand noderate i ncone housi ng
unites, such as preventing additional densities in
exchange for incorporating |low and noderate income
housi ng and devel oprment proj ects.

But they're not all in the housing
el enent s. You can find sonething in the Land Use
el enent s, especially Section 1100.2, which is

establishing as a nmajor policy to encourage a
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substantial anount of new housing, primarily in
housi ng opportunity areas and near Metrorail stations.

So, that gives us sone gui dance on where
this additional housing and density m ght be going.
In addition, every single one of the ward plans
includes areference to the need to i nclude additi onal
af f or dabl e housi ng.

The GCeneralized Land Use Policies Mp
designates three types of areas where additional
density may be appropriate. If you're famliar with
the map, it has synbols on it for devel opnent
opportunity areas, housing opportunity areas and
speci al treatnent areas.

That map is summari zed i n one of the naps
included in Attachnent 5 to the report we subnitted on
April 29'". In an |Z programthat includes incentives
such as additional density to build af fordabl e housi ng
in areas that have access to appropriate services and
facilities, such a program woul d not be inconsistent
wi th the conprehensive plan.

MR, ROGERS: |'mgoing to go into what is
i nclusi onary zoning. Essentially, it's atool for the
devel opnment of diverse communities that's proven
itself across the country in a variety of conmunities.

These i ncl ude high-density in-fill cities,
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such as Boston and San Franci sco, and |ower-density
green-fill comrunities such as Montgonery County - our
i mredi at e nei ghbor to the north.

It's a land use technique for mxing
af fordabl e units i n anong narket rate units within the
same devel oprment. It's also a tool that works best in
strong housing narkets, such as the one that the
District has been experiencing for the past five
years.

The best prograns are always tailored to
the jurisdiction's specific needs - The goals and t he
types of devel opnent that they seek. This causes a
significant variation in the prograns across the
country, but each jurisdiction answers the sanme basic
guesti ons.

The major decision is which to create a

mandatory program or an incentive-based voluntary

pr ogram Each program the nandatory and an
i ncentive-based program have strengt hs and
weaknesses.

For i nstance, for mandatory prograns, it's
far nore productive. But, depending on the
predictability, it may harm devel opnent. A purely

i ncentive-based programproduces far fewer units, but

it does have little potential for negatively affecting
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devel opnent .

O her questions include: Wo should the
program hel p? How might it affect devel opnent? Wat
are the appropriate types and anounts of incentives?
And how is it adm nistered?

So, for instance, in choosing who to
serve, there's a couple of things we should | ook at.
First of all, wholivesinthe jurisdiction currently?
And who is facing the nost need in the District?

Who do existing programs serve? And who
can nost efficiently be served by the technique? This
| ast one is inportant because of the linmited val ue of
nost of the inclusionary zoning incentives.

It is very difficult to both serve very
| ow i ncomes and deliver a substantial nunber of units
at the sane tine. Once the household incone target
has been sel ected, the inpact the potential revenues
of a new devel opnent can be quantifi ed.

There i s potential for inclusionary zoning
to upset devel opnent. 1In the short run, just because
t he reduction of potential revenues is a newfactor to
add to the econonics of devel opnent.

However, inclusionary zoning can also
affect developnent in the long run, as it adds

uncertainty in places higher levels of risk on
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devel opers. And I'Il discuss that point in just a
second.

Providing incentives, such as bonus
density, hel ps protect devel opnent in the short run by
conpensati ng devel opers who may have bought |and
expecting higher revenues for their projects.

So, they're already engaged in a project
and, all of a sudden, you affect their potential
revenues. It's OP's initial analysis, through the
hel p of devel opers, suggest that there's a potenti al
rati o between affordability requirenents and t he bonus
density that m ght be - we nmight offer.

And that thisratiow !l provide a bal ance
across the many |l ocations of the District. In sone
areas of the District, where | and prices are very | ow,
or very high, it should have the sanme affect.

Next, 1'Il talk a little bit about the
adm ni stration. Research indicates that it's really
the adm ni stration of an inclusionary zoning program
that's one of the nost inportant factors to it being
successful .

Adm ni strative goal s shoul d acconplishthe
fol | ow ng: It should be efficient and not
significantly add to the length of the approval

process. It should be understandable, so as not to
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cause confusi on.

And it shoul d be predictabl e, applyingthe
same standards to all projects, so as not to upset the
conpetitive bal ance between projects. Finally, it
shoul d adequatel y noni t or and enforce t he
requi renents, to both devel opers and t he occupants, to
ensure that the goals of the program are achi eved.

| f these four goals are not nmet within the
adm nistrative process, particularly the last two,
then there's potential for it to cause uncertainty in
the market - higher levels of risk, as | nentioned.

|f, for instance, the Devel oper A would
have to conpete with Devel oper B, who has inproperly
received relief fromthe requirenent, the Devel oper A
may not be able to invest in this project the way he
m ght 1i ke.

And, with that, | just wanted to pass it
back over to Steve.

MR. COCHRAN. OP is actually recomendi ng
t hree proposals to you tonight. As Ellen noted, we're
asking you to set down concepts, not specific
| anguage, so that everyone can focus on the ideas
behind the proposals first and then the specific
wordi ng | ater.

Two of the concepts are mandatory, and one
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is incentive-based. Wiile OP favors one of the
mandatory concepts, we are recomending that the
Comm ssion schedule a public hearing on all three
concepts, in order to be able to hear as wi de a range
of testinobny as possible.

The proposal s were outlinedinAttachnments
2 and 4 of the report that we submtted. Now, the
proposal s differ in several different ways. They can
differ with respect to threshold, with respect to
target areas in projects, with respect to affordable
set-asides, wth respect to their incentives or
conpensations, their target incomes and various
adm ni strative aspects.

OoP, after working closely wth the
canpai gn and several housi ng devel opers, is proposing
a mandatory program that would apply to all new and
substantially rehabilitatedresidential projects of 10
or nore units around sel ective Metro stations and nost
areas identified as devel opnent opportunity areas,
housi ng opportunity areas and speci al treatnent areas
on that Generalized Land Use Policies Map in the
conpr ehensi ve pl an.

These areas are shown in Map 1 of the
report, and there nay be sonme extra copies | eft on the

t abl e. It targets different incone groups for
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different types of projects. These ranges go from50
percent of the area nedian inconme for a famly of four
to - 50 percent of that - to 70 percent of that area
nmedi an i ncone for lowrise rental projects.

To gi ve you an i dea of what that range is,
50 percent is $44,650 and 70 percent is $62,510. And
it's the area nmedian i ncone, not the District's. So,
this is going to be somewhat higher than the
District's.

That's for lowrise rental projects. The
range would be from 60 percent to 70 percent of AM
for md-rise and high-rise rental projects, and 80
percent of AM in for-sale units.

80 percent is $71,440 for a fanmly of
four. So, you can see, a lot of this is targeting
m ddl e i ncome. The set-aside anounts woul d be - they
woul d vary in project, and they woul d be based on a
ratio of square footage of affordable housing to
square footage of market rate housing beyond that
permtted as a matter of right.

Now, for rental housing, this would be a
one-to-one ratio. For for-sale housing, it would be
somewher e bet ween a one-to-one and a one-to-one point
five ratio of affordable housing to market rate

housi ng.
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That has sonmething that needs further
exploration, what that final ratio would be that we
woul d recommend. This ratio would apply to an
incentive bonus of up to 20 percent of the base
density within the target areas.

And by "the target areas", | nmean the
areas that are shown as an overlay on the map that is
i ncluded in your report. Qutside of the target areas,
an econom ¢ nodel devel oped by OP and its consultant
woul d be used to evaluate appropriate incentives,
whi ch nmay al so i nclude expedited processing.

But | think we can assune that those
incentives would certainly not be any |less than the
15-20 percent of the bonus that OP has been using,
with respect to PUDs, as prophers that we would |ike
to see for the | ast several years.

The OP proposal is discussed in nore
detail in Section 6 of our report. The second
mandatory proposal is that by the Canpaign for
Mandat ory I nclusionary Zoning. It was actually the
first one submtted, and it goes sonewhat further than
t he OP proposal.

It has the same 10-unit threshold, and
applies to the sane areas as the OP proposal. It adds

a few additional housing opportunity areas, or
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devel opnent opportunity areas. These are ones where
housi ng devel opment has already occurred, and the
Canpai gn has since agreed that mybe those areas
shoul d be dropped out.

So, they're not included in the map, but
it is included in their text. It includes all
District or NCRC properties that woul d  be
residentially devel oped. Qurs does not. And it adds
the downtown developnent district, which the OP
proposal does not.

It generally applies to all projects that
are over the 10-unit threshold, and it seeks density
increases. It targets two i nconme ranges - 50 percent
of AM and 80 percent of AM.

It has varying requirenments for how much
of the housing has to be affordable, ranging froma
| ow of 7.5 of the base nunber of units for substanti al
rehabilitation projects, to 15 percent of the total
base nunber of units for new |l owrise construction

New hi gh-rise construction, and md-rise
construction, that is to say concrete frame
construction, cones out at 12 percent of the tota
base number of wunits. The Canpaign for Mandatory
| ncl usi onary Zoni ng proposal will provide an up to 20

percent density increase and a height increase, if
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needed, but where such a density increase is
avai | abl e.

In the DD, where such an increase is not
avai lable, it provides a period for land values to
adj ust . The mandatory proposal by the Canpaign is
di scussed in nore detail in Section 7 of OP's report.

Secondly, we have an incentive-based
concept that OP devel oped. While the Canpaign's
proposal for mandatory represents one end of the
spectrum OP felt that it was inportant to introduce
another end of the spectrum - and that is our
i ncentive-based proposal .

This woul d apply to the sane areas as the
ot her two proposals, as well as to all PUDs. But, it
woul d seek to generate affordable units by providing
incentives to the market for providing these units.

The incentives would, therefore, have to
be hi gher than for either of the mandatory proposals.
They woul d vary according to a standardi zed economi c
profile based on construction type.

The i ncone ranges for OP' s i ncenti ve-based
nodel would be between 50-80 percent of the area
nmedi an i ncome. And this proposal is outlined in nore
detail in Section 8 of the OP report.

Al of these proposals have policy and
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adm nistrative issues that go with them And, in
addition to reconmendi ng the Conm ssion set down the
three proposals |I've just outlined for a public
heari ng, we recommend t hat t he Conm ssi on specifically
ask for coments on the following 11 matters:

What should be the geographic areas of
cover age? Do the proposals apply to the nost
appropriate areas of the city - that is to say the
t hree proposals that we've outlined?

| s the interaction adequate betweenthe |l Z
proposal and areas al ready given special status, such
as historic districts? Second, how nuch of the
proj ects should be reserved for affordable units?

This comes down, to sonme extent, a cost
guesti on. For any type of proposal, additional
information sharing is needed to continue noving
towards conmon ground on basic cost assunptions to
calibrate the econom c nodel that OP has devel oped,
and general ly to bal ance requi renents with i ncenti ves.

Excuse nme, third is costs. V¢ need
additional information from a number of sources to
ensure that the requirenments and incentives are
appropriately bal anced. Fourth, what should be the
target incones?

W' ve given you a range in our proposals.
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Should they wvary to account for other project
vari abl es? Fifth, what are the inpacts on
nei ghbor hood character transportation services and
ot her infrastructure.

Some nei ghborhoods are concerned that
usi ng density increases as incentives will bring with
it increases in height, traffic, school enrol |l nent and
conpetition for parking spaces.

This is a significant issue. OP has
calculated that if, for instance, the Canpaign's
proposal had been in effect for the last five years,
there would have been approximately 750 additiona
units of additional housing built out of the tota
12,000 units that have been built in the last five
years.

G ven the Canpaign's suggested bonus
density, this would have neant that a total of market
rate and affordable units of 1,000 additional units
woul d have been built. Let ne try that one again.

750 units of affordable housing - that's
a subset of the total of 1,000 units of total
af fordabl e and market-rate housing that would have
been built over and above the 12,000 units that have
been built.

That represents a roughly 6.5 percent

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

29

i ncrease that would have had to have been absorbed.
The sixth concern: what are the econoni c inpacts on
t he housing market? OP will be working together nore
information on this froma w de variety of sources.

W' re particularly concer ned about
under st andi ng what the inpact would be on production
of housing in mxed use areas, such as the C3C Zone
District. There are questions about waivers and
relief.

The venue for granting relief nust be as
ef ficient and fair as possible. The nore
adm nistrative relief is granted, the greater the
possibility there is of expedited processing.

But this needs to be balanced wth
ensuring appropriate weight for the BZA the
Comm ssion, the ANCs and t he nei ghborhoods. |If there
are provisions for granting relief through off-site
construction of affordabl e housing, for contributions
to a housing fund, we need to ask questions |ike, what
is the farthest distance fromthe narket-rate project
that woul d be acceptable for the affordable units to
be | ocated - a distance that woul d not under-cut our
obj ective of de-concentrating pockets of poverty.

The eighth set of issues will have to do

with legal matters - the role of the Council and the
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Mayor . There're clearly some provisions in the

Canpai gn' s proposal that are beyond the Conm ssion's

authority.

And t he Canpai gn has recogni zed this. Any
other proposals will require sonme action by City
Council, as well as by the Conmi ssion. The Ofice of

the Attorney General will be advising further onthis.

The ninth is the clarification of
conpr ehensi ve pl an rel ati onshi ps - di fferent
rel ati onships anong witten policies and maps. The
tenth is admnistrative issues. How nuch of the
adm ni stration should be done by the city?

How much by t he devel oper? How woul d the
program be accurately nonitored? Wat will be the
cost, not only tothe city, but also to the others who
are inplenmenting and mai ntai ni ng the program

And, finally, howl ong shoul d t he required
affordability period be? Those are the policy issues.
Now, there are a few procedural requests we have. |If
the Commi ssion does set these proposals down for a
public hearing, there are three procedural issues that
we'd like to bring to your attention.

The first 1is vesting. OP and the
petitioner ask you to indicate that the set-down rule

does not apply with respect to vesting of the nore
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restrictive of the proposed versus the standard.

That is to say, we want these concepts to
be consi dered, but we don't want anyone to be held to
the nore restrictive standard, as would be typica
wi th something that involves a map amendnent.

Second, public posting. OP, on behal f of
the petitioner, requests a waiving of that rule.
We're | ooking at about 12 square nmiles in the city.
Third, advertising and suppl enmental information.

OP and the petitioner ask the Conmm ssion
to waive the 20-day requirenment in Section 313.1

M5. M CARTHY: So, in a rather |arge
nut shell, those are the proposals that we're bringing
before you tonight, and reconmendi ng set-down. W
have focused nost of the work, up until this point, on
t he econonics and trying to get agreenent on the costs
and the relative relationship between affordability
and bonus units.

But, we knowthat there are a | arge nunber
of details relating to the issues that Steve just laid
out that also need to be nailed down. So, that's why
we are asking to just set it down today in concept.

W will continue neeting and researching
programnms throughout the country to try to cone back

with the best set of nore specific procedures for your
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consi deration at the public hearing, which we expect
will be in July.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you. Thanks
for acknowl edging all of the people who worked on
t hi s. it's clear that there's been a lot of
t houghtful and hard work that's gone into this.

And we have to thank the Canpaign for
Mandat ory | ncl usi onary Zoning for noving the debate.
And so, | | ook forward to working with everybody as we
go through this. | feel like I've just been given
i ke a huge plate of food.

M5. McCARTHY: Well, | did renmenber Chris
Smith and Merrick Malone were also very active in
hel ping us get through those neetings about cost
issues. So, | know I'll think of nore, but..

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. COkay, well you just
keep adding themin as you recall them Let's start

wi t h questions or coments for the Ofice of Pl anning.

M. Hood?

VI CE CHAI R HOQOD: | just have a quick
guesti on. You nentioned about the waiver on the
public posting consideration. What was the
alternative? Wat other nethod - | realize it's quite

a bit to go across the city and put up posting notes.

But what other alternatives do we have
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wi th maki ng sure that people are notified, other than
t hose who are on top of the subject?

M5. M CARTHY: VWll, the alternatives
i ncl ude t he neasures that we typical ly undertake, such
as advertising in the DC Register, sendi ng
notification out to every ANC and sendi ng noti ces out
to the libraries.

VICE CHAIR HOOD: You know, there's
somet hi ng about that notice. If I'"m not up on the
subject, and | realize it's in the Register, the ANC -
some ANCs get the notice, they say sonme of themdon't.

| just want to nake sure we cover as many
grounds as possi ble for those who, |ike nyself in sone
cases, go up and you see the sign and that sparks sone
interest and, all of a sudden, you show here in the
Zoni ng hearing room

| don't know. | don't really have any
solutions. But | just think that that notice - can we
do a few spots, or sonething |ike that?

MS. M CARTHY: Wll, | should add that
t hat Canpaign for Mandatory Inclusionary Zoning has
done an incredible job, so far, of visiting a very
| arge nunmber of ANCs al ready, proposing it to them

And you probably have in your files

al ready, resolutions froma nunber of ANCs that have
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al ready either endorsed the full concept or endorsed
portions of the concept.

So, there's already been quite a bit of
outreach. Plus, there a are good, |I'd say, 50 groups
that are a part of the Mandatory Canpaign. 1Is that -
is he nodding there, that says that's about right.

So, | know there's a very broad base in
t he mandatory groups as wel|l.

VICE CHAIRHOOD: | realize, Ms. McCart hy,
we do as nmuch as we can do, in getting the notice out.
But some people don't participate in ANCs. At |east,
that's what | always said. | didn't have any way of
knowi ng.

| just think that maybe - even if we put
something in nmaybe - | don't want to advertise in the
newspapers, | just think that we want to get to those
peopl e who don't participate and who are not up on the
subject. | just threwthat out there for discussion.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | think that's a
legitimate concern, because one of the other things
that we typically dois that we mail to people who are
affected, within 200 feet, and that would be a big
mai | i ng.

And so, | think we have to be creative

about maki ng sure that we put everyone on al ert when
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the time cones. M. Parsons?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Vel |, " m
wondering, in that you' re asking us to set this down
conceptual |y, whether the issue of mapping is really
right - which brings us to the issue of notice, of
cour se.

Shoul d we be posing a napping of this at
this early stage? Shouldn't we have a nuch better
di scussion of whether it should be voluntary or
mandatory, and those kinds of issues, wthout the
enotion of tweak this particular map or that map?
What are your thoughts on that?

M5. McCARTHY: | think it's safe to say we
had a nunber of di scussions about this and we felt, in
order for the Conmi ssion to get a good gauge of how
extensive the areas could be and what sone of the
i ssues mi ght be in conjunction with them the Canpai gn
had already included those areas as part of their
pr oposal .

And we thought that we - giving a little
nore specificity would allow people to live in those
areas to wei gh what they considered to be the inpact
on those areas w thout being - as you can see, we've
just drawn circles around Metro stations.

W haven't really gone and diagraned
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anything off a particular street or across a
particular alley because even the napping was
conceptual, so to speak.

MR. COCHRAN. W are viewing the map as
nerely illustrative. The map, while it's certainly
possible that it nay cause alarm anong sone peopl e,
can also assure nany nore people that this is a
proposal that is nore of conceptual concern to them
than any actual direct close to hone inpact.

When you look at the map of the city,
you'll see that nore areas are not covered that are
covered, you know? You have to weigh whether that's
an inportant thing for people to know.

COWMM SSI ONER PARSONS: | certainly can
t ake these maps and find nmy house. You know, | nean,
they may be conceptual, but you can draw, pretty
easily, where these circles land. |'mjust hoping we
don't have an enotional kind of reaction.

MR. COCHRAN: | understand. And there are

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  --the intellectual
di scussion, if youwill. So |I'mwondering why we need
the map, or the proposed map as opposed to the text.
CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  You nean, as a first

step?
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COMM SSI ONER PARSONS: Ri ght, thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:. What M. Parsons is
suggesting is we take this big plate of food and we
take smaller bites.

M5. M CARTHY: Right, and we definitely
did. W put the maps in there, as Steve said, for
illustrative purposes. W  expected that t he
Comm ssion, as part of a future action once it had the
proposal that it was confortable with, would then nmap
it to specific |ocations.

But this way, by having at |[east
illustrative concepts in there, you're able to get
when people respond to the concept of inclusionary
zoning, you'll also be able to get sonme feedback from
t hemabout applicability and advisability of different
ar eas.

Now, | hear M. Parsons saying naybe
that's not an issue that you want to conplicate the
consideration of the merits of inclusionary zoning
with. And, certainly, that - can argue it either way,
and it's definitely up to the Conmi ssion's pl easure.

MR. COCHRAN:. And there are certainly some
areas, even within the boundaries shown on that map,
where it ranges fromvery unlikely to inpossible to

generate the bonus density that would provide the
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i ncentive or conpensation for some of the mandatory
proposals - certainly for the OP proposal.

| f you can't get that, you're relieved of
some of that responsibility. And that m ght include
sonme portions of some historic districts. Now, Art
did an anal ysis of various PUD proposals in historic
districts, and realized that they were able to
generate bonus density in some of them but certainly
not in all.

But there would be places like TDR
Recei vi ng Zones, the boundari es of which are included
in a portion of this map. Wll, you can't get any
nore density in TDR Receiving Zones. A lot of those
TDRs have al ready been bought up.

That ki nd of | evel of conplexity, | don't
think - it's difficult to advertise that right now
So, it's nore of an alarm

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: M. Jeffries?

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Thank you, Madane
Chair. | appreciate the coments of Comn ssioner
Parsons. | was reviewing this yesterday, and | was

qgui te al armed, | ooking at this nap, just at the onset.

| mean, clearly understanding that the Rl

and R2 zones. And then, once you start toreally drill
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down on Capitol HIl, historic nature, and t hen Dupont
Circle'snot inthis. | think there's really, you know
- just looking at the map, it really starts to get
into sonme really heavy policy i ssues about how we deal
wi t h af f ordabl e housi ng.

| nmean, because - and so, ny questions are
real |y around geography and so forth. | live in Ward
1, Colunbia Heights, and | get a sense that there's
gquite a bit of subsidized affordabl e housing.

| knowit's changing rapidly, but there's
other areas. And | think we're really going to have to
get into those discussions. And so, | would agree
wi t h Conmi ssi oner Parsons.

| think there's sone broad i ssues that we
need to tal k about, and | have sone questions. But
"1l just wait until other Comm ssioners conment.

MR. COCHRAN:. \What ever you decide to do,
| think it's inmportant to keep framng this in terns
of the incone ranges that we're proposing. This is
not subsidized |owinconme housing. This is,
essentially, workforce housing.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES:  And that's one of
my questions. Gve ne definitions between workforce
housi ng and | ow and nod housi ng. Because | know t hat

some people are using workforce housing as a nore
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pal at abl e term and nor e confortabl e for
nei ghbor hoods.

But what is the difference? |Is it just
t he 50-80 percent versus 30-80 percent?

MR. COCHRAN:. | think if you renenber in
our report, we laid out a couple of the questions.
First, who lives in the District? And then, one of
the other questions is who works in the District?

And, of course, the District is a rare
city that has nore jobs in it than housing. A
t remendous | arger anmount of j obs and housing, in fact.
And there's a chart that lays out the, sort of,
distribution of wages of people who live in the
District.

But t he nedi an, for i nstance, occupati onal
wage is - | believe it's around $46, 000. And then, of
course, the median for a famly of four living in the
District is around $55, 000.

And so, those two charts were inserted in
there just for that reason, to give an understanding
of what we nean by "workforce housing". The ot her
thing to consider is that the standard by which nost
af fordabl e housing progranms are neasure by is the
regi onal AM.

And, of course, the region's AM is much
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hi gher than the District's. The region's right now,
for 2005, is $89, 300. So, if you look at the
District's nedian incone, which is $55,000, you can
see the difference between the region and the District
itself.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Ckay, what page -
can you refer nme back to the distribution of the
i ncomes?

MR. COCHRAN: For t he Mandat ory Canpai gn' s
proposal, or the Canpaign for Mandatory I|nclusion's
proposal, they're proposing that half of their units
be at 80 percent of the AM, and then the other half
woul d be at 50% of AM.

And so, on average, on dollar terms, it
woul d average to 65 percent of the AM.

COWMWM SSI ONER JEFFRIES: Ch, yes. (kay.
But nmy question - you said that there was a
distribution within your wite-up about your incones.
| just wanted to find out where that was.

MR. COCHRAN:. Yes, if you |ook at Figure
3 on Page 28 of the report.. There's a chart on the
di stribution of enpl oyees by occupati onal wage. And,
| think, one of the inportant things that this chart
shows is that, while the nedian is around $46, 000 for

one type of job, you can see it's sort of weighted

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

42

towards the very | ow end and t owards the hi gher ends.

And so, if you tal k about a range of that
occupational, that's an i nportant consi deration beyond
j ust the nedian.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Ckay. | mean
thisis - we're |ooking at a set-down here, so | know
that we don't really need to drill down too much.
And, Madanme Chair, can | just finish ny other
guestions and so forth?

So, if there was no inclusionary zoning,
what does housing look like in the next 10 years?
Don't refer to your report, just tell ne.

MR COCHRAN: Yes, well, as | said, the
regional job market is continuing to grow and there's
no expectation that that's going to abate. Now there
are other factors, like interest rates rising and
things like that, that mght slow devel opnent, for
i nst ance.

But, housi ng prices are goi ng up by doubl e
digits each year. And so, what that's done is it's
caused a lot of things to happen. As the price of
condom ni uns, particularly, have risen, we've seen a
| ot of conversion of both | arger buil di ngs and snal | er
bui | di ngs.

And so, what m ght have been a row house
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for a fam |y has now been chopped up into two or three
units. And, | think, using the G eater Capitol Area
Associ ation of Realtor's data, in the last four or
five years, condo prices have gone up 96 percent.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Yes.

MR. COCHRAN:. So, they've al nost doubl ed.
And that's the nmedian condo price. It's al nost
doubl ed in the past four or five years. And it's gone
fromroughly three tinmes the District's nedian i ncone
of $55,000 to over six tines the medi an i ncone of the
District.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: So, in ten years,
we'll have a city that is virtually |ike Georgetown?

MR. COCHRAN. It's potentially possible.
One of the other things, there's a chart devel oped for
t he Conprehensi ve Housi ng Strategy Taskforce, which -
and it's actually in the handout that |'ve given to
the Commission, and it's on the table - that incones
under $60, 000 over the past 15 years, househol ds under
$60, 0000, have been declining as a percentage of the
popul ati on.

And househol ds over $60,000 have been
rising as a percentage of the population. And, in
fact, in the past four years, there's been one or two

of the higher inconmes that are actually growing at a
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faster rate than they were between 1990 and 2000.

So, that's another factor that we just
recently learned from the Conprehensive Housing
Strategy Taskforce.

M5. M CARTHY: W al so have recognized
that the District alone can't solve the affordable
housi ng problem in the region, and we've blown the
whistle at COG  Wen all of the forecasts canme in
fromall of the neighboring jurisdictions, they were
all showi ng thousands of jobs and thousands fewer
housi ng units that each of the suburban jurisdictions
were projecting - just forcing people further out into
Frederick and West Virginia and Prince WIIliam and
ot her | ocations.

And even those |locations were stil
planning for nore jobs than people. So, we have
rai sed the i ssue to the COG board and to the planning
directors and urged COG to get people to reconsider
and to be nore realistic about accommobdating just
housing, let alone affordable housing in their
jurisdictions as well.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES:  Yes, | just - the
concern is that, you know, sort of end all be all -
mandat ory housi ng, nandatory inclusionary zoning is

going to sort of really be the silver bullet, as it
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relates to dealing with our affordabl e housi ng i ssues
when, quite frankly, there's alot - this is obviously
going to have work in tandem with a |ot of other
t hi ngs, and so forth.

And | just wanted to make certain that |
can get confortable with, sort of, the "what if" in
ternms of if we didn't do these things, what's the city
| ook like? | nean, what's the quality of life?

What are we tal ki ng about racially, and so
forth, that could give, at | east, the Conm ssion a | ot
nore confort with going down the road. Because, |
think - to me, this really needs to, perhaps, go down
t he mandatory route.

But, just getting very confortabl e about
really looking at what the city will look like if we
didn't do sonmething like this, intandemw th several
ot her things.

M5. McCARTHY: W expect, by the tine of
the public hearing, that the report of the
Conpr ehensi ve Housi ng Strategy Task Force will be out.
And that, | think, will provide very inportant policy
di rection on housing, in general, inthe District, and
the rol e of market rate versus affordabl e housi ng, and
what kinds of incentives the Conprehensive Housing

Strategy Taskforce is recommendi ng.
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COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | just want to
nmention a couple of things that I'm interested in
heari ng nore about, in particular. The notion that,
first of all, we could figure out a way to control
whet her units would be for sale or for rental, and
that we could have these different ratios, interests
me if we can devi se sonet hi ng.

But the thing that probably interests ne
nore is why there should be a difference. Because,
what we're trying to do is protect land prices. Land
prices right now- the landis zoned for residential,
and the value is not dictated by whether it's rental
or whether the ultimate product is for rent or for
sal e.

So, I'minterested in | earni ng nore about
that. And the other thing is that, in areas - if |
understand it correctly, the affordability is dictated
by your incone |evel.

So, your incone says you can afford to pay
Xfor - if you're in that percentage of AM category,
you can pay X. So, to provide a unit that's affordable
to that household, in a very high val ue nei ghbor hood,
to ne, the opportunity cost is a |ot higher because

they're sacrificing nore than it is in an area where
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| and prices are | ower and the opportunity cost is not
as hi gh.

So, I'm  kind of i nterested in
under st andi ng nore about howthe econom cs work t here.

And then, just to pick up on what Comr ssioner

Jeffries said, | think, in introducing the Ofice of
Pl anni ng recommendat i on and t he Canpai gn' s
recommendat i on, and t hen havi ng this third

alternative, which is for voluntary you're trying to
wi den the debate.

And | have to agree with Conmm ssioner
Jeffries that | would like to narrow the debate, to
tal k about mandatory. Because, | don't think anything
el se neans we're serious. So, | would |ike to propose
to the Conmission that we only advertise the two
mandat ory proposals, and that we take up M. Parsons
suggestion, and that we not focus on geographic.

| mean, we'll get that anyway, we know
that. But to focus on what kind of a tool do we want
to create. And we can think about whether the tool
shoul d be adapted, depending on where val ues are and
S0 on.

But to provide a tool wth as nuch
flexibility as possible, and then map it afterwards.

So, | think we should have the - let's talk about a
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concept that we can nake that works and go forward
fromthere. M. Hildebrand?

COWMM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND:  The only thing
| wanted to throw in there was that | do agree with
t he concept of taking the enption out of the initial
di scussi on. But | think it's also inportant, in
however we broadcast to the comunity at |arge, that
we capture as rmuch of the opinion as possible.

And one of the things about mapping it is
that you at least focus interest into particular
nei ghbor hoods. |' mwondering, are we goingtoillicit
as nmuch response if there's no map associated with the
t ext amendnent ?

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | t hi nk maybe one way
we could do it is by just - there's sone sort of
phi | osophi cal things that are included here, |Iike the
phi | osophy that density should be focused at Metro
stations, so that there's - okay, if you live near a
Metro station, you should pay attention.

If you're on a transit corridor, that
m ght not be a Metro subway but is a bus corridor,
maybe you should pay attention. If you're in, as M.
Cochran sai d, a housing opportunity area, or if you're
in a special treatnment area, naybe you should pay

attenti on.
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So we could talk in general ternms wthout
specifically having a map or picki ng out whi ch speci al
treatment areas we're going to consider. But naybe we
can add that into it.

COWM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND:  And | t hi nk t hat
goes a long way into determning how it's actually
advertised to the public. |s there sone way that
there could be sonme kind of press release that
generates sonme interest on a citywide scale, as
opposed to comrunity-focused. It would be a great
i dea.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Vell, we can work
with crafting the public hearing notice after we get
the gist of what we want to set down. So, | would
nove that we set down Case No. 04-33 for the two
proposals; one, the Ofice of Planning mandatory
proposal , and the Canpai gn for Mandatory | ncl usi onary
Zoni ng' s mandat ory proposal .

And that we craft the public hearing
notice in such a way that we do not specifically call
out areas, or associate a map with it. But, that we
i ncl ude enough i nformati on about where it's likely to
be mapped that we illicit the kind of input fromthe
af fected individual s as possi bl e.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Second.
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. M. Hood?

VICE CHAI R HOOD: Yes, a discussion. |I'm
just still concerned, Madane Chair, about if we're
goi ng to have nore density around a Metro station, you
shoul d pay attention. | nean, | know you want to do
alittle nore specific than that, | guess we can | eave
that up to staff to help us with the adverti sing.

You should pay attention. Normal |y, at
| east in sone nei ghborhoods, not anybody in here's,
but in ny neighborhood, sonetines we don't pay
attention until after the fact.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

VI CE CHAIR HOOD: And | just want to nake
sure we do everything we can, before, to nmake sure
that we get as nuch as the word - and it's clear in a
sound byte way as possible. That's just my concern.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Wel |, | think we can
work collectively to craft the notice and to figure
out the fornms of advertisenment, as you had suggested,
to make sure that we get the maxi mum exposure and we
get people to take notice of this, if they in fact
will be affected.

MR. BERGSTEI N Madane Chair? Maybe |
could ask for some el aboration on that, in ternms of

what the scope of the hearing would be. W have,
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based on what the notion is, is that this would be a
t ext amendnent.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR BERGSTEI N: But, woul d an addi tional -
woul d the scope of the hearing include, what | think
was one of M. Cochran's questions, which is in
essence the general nethodology for determning
appropriate mapping, which wuld then allow a
reference to the map that's been offered here, as
illustrative, as an exanple of how one fornula would
result in this.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR. BERGSTEIN: And then, so, the scope of
t he hearing woul d i nclude the questions of, well, are
there other alternative fornulas that would be
avai lable, in ternms of when you get to the nmapping.

That woul d, therefore, includethe general
i ssue of geographi c coverage -

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR.  BERGSTEI N: - within the text
anmendnent, w thout getting specific in terns of the
map itself.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | think that's a
hel pful distinction. Does the rest of the Conm ssion

t hi nk so?
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MR. BERGSTEI N. The ot her question | have

is that, in not advertising what anmounts to the
alternative being offered by the Ofice of Planning,
which is not denomnating their alternative as a
petition, is it that you're holding it in advance,
pendi ng your resolution of the mandatory approach, so
that if you decide to go with the nandatory approach
you woul dn't consider the alternative approach.

But then, if for sone reason you decide
not to go with the nandatory approach, you woul d t hen
consi der and i ncentive-based approach? O is it just
sonmething that, in essence, if this were a petition,
it would be dism ssed?

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Do we really have to
deci de that right now?

MR. BERGSTEIN: No, |I'mjust posing it as
a question because | don't know how we're going to --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  You' r e maki ng ny head
hurt right now. (Laughter).

MR. BERGSTEIN. Al right, I'll leave it
al one then.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Ckay, thank you. |Is
there any further discussion? kay, all of those in
favor, please say aye.

ALL: Aye.
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: None opposed, Ms.

Schel l'i n.

MS. SCHELLIN. The staff recorded the vote
5-0-0 to set down Case No. 04-33, as discussed.
Comm ssioner Mtten noving, Conm ssioner Jeffries
secondi ng, Conm ssi oners Hi | debrand, Hood and Parsons
in favor.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Thank you. Now, |
think we've - because of the approach we're taking,
we've dealt with the procedural issue of the vesting
consi derations and the posting consi derations.

But, we still have the | ast issue that M.
Cochran raised, which is the advertising and
suppl emental information and the tinmefrane during
whi ch that can be submtted.

And | would nove that we waive our rules
to permt the petitioner to file supplenmental
materials, as long as it's no later than 20 days pri or
to the hearing date. Can | get a second?

VI CE CHAI R HOCD: Second.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: s there any
di scussion on that point, the waiver? Then, all of
those in favor please say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Agai n, none opposed,
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Ms. Schellin.

MS. SCHELLIN Staff recorded the vote 5-
O-O0to allowthe petitioner to supplenent their filing
not later than 20 days prior to the hearing.
Comm ssi oner Mtten noving, Commi ssi oner Hood
secondi ng, Comm ssioners Jeffries, Parsons and
Hi | debrand in favor.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Thank you.

MR BERGSTEI N: Madane Chair, one nore
part of that waiver request.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes?

MR. BERGSTEIN:. It al so includes arequest
that the O fice of Zoning be permitted to i medi ately
advertise the petition, and not wait 20 days, which
ot herwi se woul d have to do.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Ch, thank you for -
okay. Can we just have a consensus that that's
i ncl uded?

VR. BERGSTEI N: | was asking for
perm ssion to do that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR. BERGSTEIN. Al right.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you. kay,
that's it for Case No. 04-33. And then, the next case

for hearing action is a proposed PUD nodi fication for
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1616 Rhode |sland Associates, LP, which is Case No.

02- 51A

W' re havi ng a changi ng of the guard here.
Could | just ask you to be quiet as you | eave, so we
can proceed. M. Jackson, are you presenting 1616
Rhode | sl and?

MR JACKSON: Yes, Madane Chair.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay, feel free to

begi n.

MR. JACKSON: Good eveni ng, Madane Chair,
and nmenbers of the Commi ssion. My nane is Arthur
Jackson. |"m a Devel opnent Use Specialist for the

District of Colunmbia Ofice of Planning.

And | will present a free sunmary of the
overall findings and conclusions in the Ofice of
Planning's prelimnary report on his application. The
Appl i cant, Rhode |sland Associates, LP, is requesting
Zoni ng Conm ssi on approval of a nodification to O der
No. 871-b, a previously approved pl anni ng devel opnent
t hat enconpasses |lots 82 and 83 on square 182.

Lot 83, or 1608 Rhode Island Avenue, is
improved with a 176,000 square foot University of
Californiabuildingthat includes office and cl assroom
space and 100, 000 square feet if student apartnents.

| nst ead of devel oping | ot 82 as an i nn, as
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provi ded i n t he Zoni ng Conm ssi on order, the Applicant
woul d now | i ke to construct a 10-story office buil ding
wi th approximately 131,000 square feet of floor area
and onsite parking for 120 vehicl es.

The proposal, as presented, would be
allowed in the Dupont Circle overlay district, and the
C3 zone districts. Regarding the evaluation criteria
under Section 2400 of the Zoning Regul ations, the
application lists the primary anenities of his
proposal as urban design, superior architecture and
site planning of this md-block |ocation.

The Applicant proposed to provide a
package of anenities simlar to that approved out of
the PUD nodification for the University of California
building, as well as contributing $100,000 for
af f or dabl e housi ng.

The proposed of fi ce buil di ng woul d furt her
t hemes of the DC Conference of Plan, by providing a
new center for offices and, possibly, ground fl oor
retail uses, thus increasing the nunber of enpl oynment
opportunities within the central enploynent area.

Based on this information, the PUD
proposal does not appear inconsistent wth the
conference plan. The Ofice of Planning, therefore,

recommends the nodifications be schedul ed for public
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heari ng.

The staff will continue to work with the
Applicant to clarify whether zoning relief is required
toidentify alternative approaches to buil d af fordabl e
housing and with the District Ofice of the Departnent
of Transportation to determ ne the appropriate width
of the abutting alley to the west.

That concludes the Ofice of Planning's
summary of the report, and the staff renmi ns avail abl e
to answer questions.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank vyou, M.
Jackson. | just want to clarify sonething with M.
Bergstein. The action that we're being asked to take
is to set down the nodification, but we have this
ot her request that we can just hold out there for the
ext ensi on?

MR. BERGSTEIN. You can - well, nornally
with a time extension you don't have a heari ng.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ri ght .

MR. BERGSTEIN. Before. So, you can keep
that i n abeyance.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:.  Ckay.

MR. BERGSTEI N: Now, there was another
case we once had where that was seen as, therefore,

being the automatic extension of - even though this
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has expired, it stays in place as a bridge.

It doesn't nean that they can go forward
with the PUD. But it allows themto keep it in place,
so that they can, in essence, request a nodification.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay, thank vyou.
kay, any questions for M. Jackson? | just wanted to
clarify sonething, sincel was asked about it earlier,
where | had recused nyself when this had conme before
the Commission previously on, | think, another
nodi fi cati on.

And | did that because | was on the ANC at
the time, and 1'm no |onger on the ANC So, I'm
confortable sitting on the case. | just wanted to
clarify that. Okay, any questions? M. Hildebrand?

COW SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: | want ed t o nmake
sure that | understood that the rear elevations of
this building - are they visible fromMStreet or from
17'" Street?

VR. JACKSON: There's hi gh-ri se
construction around all three sides of this building.
So, there's an alley, but the rear el evation shoul dn't
be visible fromM Street.

COWMM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: Ckay, so that
expl ai ns the starkness of what they're proposing.

MR. JACKSON. They're spending all of the
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desi gn noney up front.

COW SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: Ckay. It's a
little austere. 1'd also like to have them | ook at
the penthouse setbacks, and nake sure they're in
conformance with the requirenents.

MR. JACKSON: Certainly.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Anyone el se?

COW SSI ONER  PARSONS: M. Jackson, |
don't see anything - any discussioninthe Applicant's
case or submssion, or your report, as to why
conplying with the existing quarters is not possible.

What is it that's changed that doesn't
allow themto proceed with an inn?

MR JACKSON: Well, as was the case with
t he previous nodification, the Huiman R ghts Canpai gn,
t hey were pursuing an of fice buil di ng because of what
was seen as a very restrictive hotel market.

And, due to the fact that that was fairly
close to the 9-11 events, of course, and there were a
nunber of notel s that were undergoi ng renovati on, they
had marketed the property as a hotel for a period of
time, but no buyers canme forth.

And as we saw with the Human Rights
Canpai gn, they were able to cone to an agreenment with

a purchaser, but the purchase was never consumrat ed.
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So that the Applicant has continued to market the
property, and their discussions with us are that,
al though the nmarket is much better for hotels, that
market's, that demand, 1is being addressed by
addi tional construction and renovati on.

And then there's also the |oomng
possibility of a convention hotel, which would
actually tilt the nmarket even further. Thei r
experiences have so far been that they haven't been
able to find a buyer.

They have said that they have pursued it,
and woul d continue to pursue it, but they don't see
that that market would allow for this, another
bouti que hotel, in this |ocation.

Now, we have contacted the Hotel
Associ ation, and we' ve encour aged t he Applicant to, as
before, go through nore detail about the process
t hey' ve gone through to try to market the property.

And we wi |l update our earlier report for
the previous nodification. But we |ooked at the
nunbers of roons t hat have come online, and t he anmount
of constructions that actually occurred up until the
date of the last hotel - it's just what's happened
since 2002 and today.

So, there will be additional information
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about that in our final report.

COWMM SSI ONER PARSONS: Thank you, that's
exactly what | was asking for.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:.  Al'l right, any ot her
guestions? Okay, we have a recomendation fromthe
Ofice of Planning to set down the requested
nodi fication, in Case No. 02-51A, and | woul d so nove.

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS:  Second.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: s there any
di scussion? All of those in favor, please say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: M 's. Schellin, there
are none opposed.

MS. SCHELLIN. The staff recorded the vote
5-0-0, to set down Case No. 02-51A Commi ssi oner
Mtten noving, Comm ssi oner Parsons secondi ng,
Comm ssi oners Hi | debrand, Hood and Jeffries in favor.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Thank you. The next
itemon our agenda is for proposed action in Case No.
05-14, which is the Sua Sponte Review for the Non-
Profit Conmmunity Devel opment Corporation, which was
BZA Case No. 17302.

And, if you renmenber, we voted - | think
it was a special public neeting, recently, to

undertake the review, and we've been provided with a
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copy of the record, including the transcript of the

heari ng.

And the case is now before us for
di scussion. |1'd be happy to frane it for everyone, if
it would be helpful. This is a case where there was

a request for a height variance from the BZA for a
proj ect that was al ready under construction, for which
a building permit had been issued.

And the genesis of the request was that
the first floor retail space was designed to have a
ceiling height of eight feet. The Applicant found,
after attenpting to narket the space, that the type of
retailers were not high quality retail ers who sought
hi gher ceiling height, but rather were | esser quality
retailers of a sort that the Applicant was not
interested in attracting.

The first prong of the variance tests, as
presented to the Board of Zoni ng Adjustnent, was that
the |and devel opnment - |and disposition agreenent,
whatever the LDA stands for - wth the Nationa
Capitol Revitalization Corporation, who had sold the
property to the Applicant, required that there be a
certain amount of first floor retail space, that there
be a childcare facility, that there'd be a certain

nunber of residential units, and that half of those
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units woul d be affordable.

And it was that privately-negotiated
agreenent that created the unique condition to the
property. And because of the various requirenents,
the Applicant felt that the eight foot ceiling height
on the first floor provided a practical difficulty to
attracting the type of tenants that they wanted.

And the relief that was granted consi sted
of a total of eight feet, four feet of which was
applied to the first floor and four feet of which was
sort of balanced anong the wupper floors of the
residential part of the project, which was everything
that was above the first floor, to give nore - |
hesitate to use the word gracious, but nore generous
ceiling heights to the upper floor units.

And we undert ook the revi ew because we had
concerns about a nunber of things, including the
ability of aprivately-negoti ated agreenent to provide
the basis for the wunique characteristic of the
property, and whether the | ack of sufficient ceiling
hei ght on the first floor to give - when you clearly
have a market for the space, but where that market is
one that doesn't suit you, whether that rises to neet
the second prong of the test of an exceptional

practical difficulty.
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And then, finally, whether granting the
relief was harnful to the zone plan, and whet her that
was specifically harnful or harnful in general. So,
that's the recap, and |I'd be happy to have anyone el se
start the discussion, or | wll. M. Hildebrand
you're a brave man. Thank you.

COW SSI ONER  HI LDEBRAND: One of the
aspects of this that really caused ne concern was the
br oadeni ng of the decision for the non-profit groups
where, in the initial case, there was an actual
hardship that inpacted the operations of the non-
profit group in that particular |ocation, as opposed
to this situation where it is a desire of the non-
profit to provide sonmething better than they had
originally proffered in their agreenent.

And t hat becones very arbitrary to nme, and
it seens to undermine the original concept of that
particular hardship test. So, that's the thing that
caused nme the nost concern.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Thank you. And |I'm
glad you nentioned that, because | had neglected to
include the BZA' s reliance on that in the Mdnaco case.
Anyone el se? M. Parson?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Vell, this case

certainly is unique. If all was right, this would
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have been a PUD It wouldn't have been under
construction when they discovered the need for
additional height to accommobdate retail to provide,
"1l say, an amenity to the upper floors where they
were at it.

And, however, they found thenselves in a
circunstance and tried to bring this argunent of
exceptional difficulty and apply it to the fact that
they were a non-profit that was engaged in a very
conpl ex arrangerment w th NCRC

But that kind of precedent is very
troubling, to say well, okay, if sonebody has a
contractual agreenment on a particular property, that
now becomes an exceptional situation.

| have a great deal of difficulty with
that. But, at the sanme tine, in this community which
is evolving, and this is a viable and good project.
How do we accomobdate that? W have two options,

see, as to take the case to re-hear the matter

our sel ves.

O we hand it back to the Board for
consi derati on. The third circunstance of denying
this, if you will, sets the project into a node of,

nost likely, building what it's approved - what it got

approved, or what it bid on, what it contractually
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agreed to, with eight foot ceilings and retail, which
we' ve | earned fromnumnerous hours hereisn't right for
good retail, even though it could be rented for |esser
quality.

|"mat a real pivotal point here, because
| don't see what woul d be achi eved by handing it back,
as to what additional hearing, what additional
informati on consideration, nor can |

| magi ne what we would be telling them
What |' mvery troubled by the precedent that has been
set, along the lines of exceptional situations. So,
that isn't very helpful. [|'mkind of ranbling here,
so I'll stop.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:. Wl |, | mean, | think
it's good that we first get everything out. So, that
was hel pful. Thank you for sharing that. (Laughter).
Anyone el se? M. Jeffries?

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Thank you, Madane
Chair. This is an incredibly tough case. |'ve been
going over and over the file, and really trying to
figure out a way in which to find sone acconmodati on
for the Applicant.

| do believe that the Applicant has made
some serious mssteps, and | woul d al so say that NCRC,

there was clearly a ball dropped in that departnment as
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well. And | should also disclose that 1'ma Ward 1
resident, and | don't live very far fromthe | ocation.
Again, it's the whol e busi ness of process
over outcone. And | amjust nore conpelled about the
result, the outcone, of what this buildinglooks |ike.
And 1" mvery concerned about the possibility that this
could - this project could continue with eight foot
floor to ceiling retail in a location that is stil
relatively tender around econom c devel oprent.

| am conpelled with the aspect that this
parti cul ar project has a hi gh percentage of affordable
housing wunits, which is very nuch tied to our
di scussions earlier. And | am at this point, |eaning
towards either affirmng the decision of BZA or,
perhaps, | can perhaps be convinced that we should
perhaps remand the case and have them take another
|l ook at it, although I don't quite fully understand
what that gets us.

The other thing I wanted to add is that,
being a devel oper, | do recognize that construction
costs are going up every nonth. And | would hate to
have this Applicant, even with the m ssteps that have
occurred, be harmed with a very long and |engthy
process between the BZA and the Zoni ng Conmmi ssi on, as

to where this project should go.
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So, Conmi ssioner Parsons, | am too
troubled. But | would really like to try to nove the
ball up the field and figure out, sort of, how we can
protect the test of variances while still not harm ng
this very inportant project.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you, M.
Hi | debr and?

COWM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: My only concern
isthat if we agree that the interpretation of Monaco
was too broad, and on that aspect that it did not
establish hardship, |I'm not sure that remanding it
back to the BZA woul d have any effect.

| don't know what they would do at that
point. I'mcurious if we can explore whether thereis
any process where this could be noved forward nore
quickly as a PUD application than our standard
pr ocedur e?

COW SSI ONER  JEFFRI ES: Wul d that be
precedence-setti ng?

COMM SSI ONER  HI LDEBRAND: " m not sure
that I can answer that question.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Madane Chair, can
you speak to that?

CHAIl RPERSON M TTEN. Well, | guess - and

M. Bergstein can weigh in - | doubt that by - there's
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a very unusual - M. Parsons said that this case is
very unusual . Sua Sponte revi ews are not conmon, even
t hough we have two pending right now.

And t hen, to have one that we want to kind
of encourage an Applicant to become a PUD Applicant
instead, these circunstances are unlikely to be
repeated. So, | wouldn't think it woul d be precedent -
setting. M. Bergstein, do you have any thoughts on
t hat ?

MR. BERGSTEI N: | just know of two
i nstances where - at |east there was a mnetanorphosis
i nvolving a PUD. One is the Medstar case, which
started of f as a map anendnent, and then as the Zoni ng
Comm ssi on expressed its msgivings with the controls
of the map anmendnent, suggested strongly that the
application becone a planni ng of devel opnent.

And that is what occurred, and there was
no further hearing on the actual planned unit
devel opnent. The actual hearing of the map amendnment
becanme the hearing on the PUD. And the Applicant
sinply put in nore defined elevations and other
requirenents that were required for a second-stage
PUD.

The ot her case that cones to mnd is the

Al bemarl e PUD, which started off as one project in
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whi ch t here was heari ngs over - that project, | think,
had sonmething |ike 15-18 townhouses.

And then, in the mddle of it, after the
hearing, there was a nodification, in essence a
settlement between the community and the devel oper,
and it becane five or seven row houses.

And, again, there was no hearing to
reflect the change in that. It was just the change -
pl ans were accepted, and that becane accepted as a
PUD. But, in both cases, it requires the Applicant to
agree to the process.

The process can't be foisted on the
Applicant. But if the record that you have before you
in the BZA would suffice for the PUD standards, in
terms of the public benefits of the project and
whet her or not the degree of zoning flexibility is
offset by those public benefits, then the only
guestion woul d be; one, whether or not the Applicant
woul d agree to have what is considered a PUD and two,
whet her or not the hearing fee, which is substanti al
ina PUD, woul d be wei ghed, and three, what aspects of
the submttals that have been provided in the BZA
proceedi ngs need to be supplenented in order for it to
be consi dered a second-stage PUD

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: And i n t he event t hat
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what ever  suppl enent al materials needed to be
subm tted, we coul d choose to wai ve t hose subm ssi ons,
couldn't we?

MR. BERGSTEI N: You woul d need to explain
why.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR BERGSTEI N: It's different from a
procedural rule.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR. BERGSTEIN. You can diverge, but you
need to present an expl anation why you' re doing that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Ckay. |I'mglad to
know what our options are there. Can we also
accelerate the hearing notice, so that we can have a
heari ng sooner than typical?

MR. BERGSTEIN. You can - the only thing
I'"'m worried about is the 30-day ANC requirenent.
There's no map anmendnent involved here. So, and the
zoning regulations - Zoning Act, which is used for
notices, only really requires a 30-day period of
noti ce.

45 is what's in the regulations, and |
think that was originally to accormbdate, | guess, a
greater need for posting for notice. But under the

new ANC Act, you need to give 30 working days before
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an action is taken.

But that has been interpreted to nean at
| east the hearings that they woul d have an opportunity
to present their views. So, because they have a right
to put in their report, which is the thing that's
gi ven great weight, and they really have 30 working
days to do so. So that's the thing that drives the 45
days noti ce.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay. Let ne let M.
Hood have a chance.

VI CE CHAI R HOOD: | was just going to add,
Madane Chair, that | agree with nmy col |l eagues. And it
is an wunusual situation, but there's a strict
application in the variances of the burden of proof.

But that's what | was going to say before
| heard M. Bergstein. But let ne go back to what |
sai d about Medstar and Al bemarle. Unfortunately, he
did nmention Medstar, but let ne just say this about
it, because as far as |'m concerned it lasted too
| ong.

But, anyway, well, he nmentioned it. He
brought it up. But, anyway, | think that those two
cases - and I'mglad M. Bergstein brought those up.
It worked out for a win-win, | think, for everybody.

Even though Medstar took a little |onger
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than what | thought it should have. And | see us
going this way. But, as was stated earlier, it would
be up to the Applicant to buy into that.

| would Iike to see it done that way, so
|"mnot going to ny other conments. Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. M. Jeffries, do you
want to go agai n?

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRIES: | just want to be
cl ear. I nmean, given that this project has been
reviewed by - Because this project has been revi ewed
by the ANC, by the community, is it possible to even -
t hat we coul d wai ve even t he whol e noti on of conmunity

MR. BERGSTEIN: | guess what you coul d say
is - because | was thinking as | was speaki ng what
you're now articulating, which is, in essence, the
project itself, including the relief that was
request ed, has been provided to the ANC

And | can't renmenber what happened at the
BZA case. | think it's nmy recollection that there was
no obj ecti on.

COW SSI ONER  JEFFRI ES: | don't think
t here was any obj ection.

MR. BERGSTEIN. Right. So, in a way -

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. There's a | ayer of
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support.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Yes.

MR. BERGSTEIN. Yes. So, in a way, one
could say that the ANC - in terns of ANC issues, the
i npact the project has been given notice and has
stated its views.

So, | suppose you could say that this
entire proceedi ng was vi ewed as a continuum that the
ANC notice has been given. And | suppose, then, you
could just do this within the 30 days.

I nmean, goi ng from the act ua
advertisenment to a decision neeting. Assumng that -
well, you still have to - I'msorry, you still have to
have a heari ng.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES:  But we could - |
nmean, the hearing could be next -

MR. BERGSTEIN. The hearing would still
have to be - you'd still. WlIl, this is the funny -
|"'m sorry to get so conplex here. But, literally
speaki ng, PUDs are sort of funny in that the Zoning
Act tal ks about changes to the zoning text and the
zoni ng nap.

A PUD without a map change is really
neither. But it's been seen as bei ng governed by t hat

provi si on anyway, even though it is really no nore
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than a variance, in essence, in terns of its true
i mpact .

So, to say that you can't even - you'd go
shorter than the 30 days, that would be, in essence,
sayi ng that the Zoni ng Act, which tal ks about a 30-day
noti ce before this changes, in the Zoni ng Regul ati ons,
really doesn't apply to PUDS at all.

And it's just the regulations which do,
whi ch you can waive. So, it's under that theory that
you could really - | suppose you could do this - well,
| think sonme notice would probably be appropriate.

But it could be an extrenely attenuated
notice period.

CHAI RPERSONM TTEN:. I'd like to just kind
of nove us to sone deci sions. And 1'd like us to
think first about the variance tests, and then think
secondl y about the Applicant.

Because we don't - the Sua Sponte is taken
for one of three reasons, and it's - in this case,
it's because we feel that the BZA erred in applying
t he Zoni ng Regul ati ons.

And | mnot asking for a vote, and |I' mnot
asking for an action, but do we agree that the
Applicant - we've heard bits and pieces from

ever ybody.
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Do we agree that the Applicant did not
neet the burden of proof? Do we have a consensus on
that? And without figuring out what we're going to do
next, do we agree?

ALL: Yes, | agree.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Madame Chair, |'m
just having difficulty drawing the |ine between sort
of the applicant and the -- | nean, if you |ook at
just sort of, you know, the zoning, the variance test,
and not at all consider who this applicant is and so
forth, just without any -- knowi ng that there's a hol e
on 1l4th Street.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Forget there's a hol e
t here.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  Yes, yes, right,
forget the -- yes. Then you can nmake the case. | did
not feel confortable with this whole notion of the LDA
sort of, you know, creating hardship and so forth. |
woul d agr ee.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: kay. So we have
that as a basis. So now what we have is -- and |
don't think anyone -- | nmean, | think we've proven by
our action earlier, we've proven by our action in the
past that we're very supportive of affordabl e housing.

So this is not to penalize the applicant. W don't
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want to penalize the applicant, but we don't feel that
-- what the BZA's task, they erred in neeting their
obligation to hold the applicant to the test. So then
it beconmes a question of the solution, okay? So while
| don't want to unduly penalize the applicant, | do
think that nmoving in the direction that Comm ssioner
Jeffries was tryingtoelicit fromM . Bergstein about
how can we expedite this so that we can take this up
as a PUD which it should properly have been. It's in
the record that the applicant -- | nean, | don't know
to what extent the Ofice of Planning tal ked about
their di scussions with the applicant, but it was cl ear
that that had been put to them and they did not avai
t hensel ves of that recommendation

| think the reason there's a hole in the
ground i s because this devel oper is not, and they said
as nmuch, they're not experienced. They're experienced
in doing residential. They' re not experienced doing
retail. So you know, they bear some responsibility
for their lack of expertise in undertaking a project
of this kind. There is an approach that they could
use if they wanted to, rather than trying to attract
what they call prem um grade tenants. |If they chose
to go forward with this project, instead of having

check-cashing facilities and so forth, they coul d have
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i ncubator retail space for people who are trying to
start their own businesses and stuff. But if they
choose not to do that there is a PUD route that we
could go. | think what |'ve also heard in ternms of
the consensus here is that we'd be interested in
expediting that as nuch as possible. But | guess, and
so do we have consensus about that? That we woul d be
interested in expediting this if they chose to nake a
PUD appl i cation?

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Am|1 respondi ng to
that question, or your -- because you said a |ot
before that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ri ght . "' m now
asking do we have a consensus about wanting to
encourage the applicant by way of expediting a PUD
review, that we want to encourage themto nake a PUD
appl i cation?

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES: The concern that
| woul d have around that, Madane Chair, is obviously
there's really no guarantees as relates to how nuch
time this PUD application could take. | nean, it
sounds very attractive and soot hing fromthe dais here
t hat perhaps we can do a PUD in 30 days, and you know
you look up and it could be 90 days. So |I'm just

real ly concerned, again, about the applicant perhaps
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| ooking at a situation where, you know, they sort of
agree to conme in and sit down and revisit this whole
PUD, and then we're | ooking at a nuch |onger term |
just have sone serious concerns around the whole
notion of having this applicant cone back in and take
their chances on a PUD that could take considerably
much | onger.

And anot her conment that | wanted t o make,
Madane Chair, is that while | think that the applicant
does bear sonme responsible, there is a greater
comunity here that does not -- shoul d not be burdened
as related to what | consider to be inferior retail.
| nean, retail that you step down to, it just sinply
doesn't work. An 8-foot floor to ceiling, that's
something that I'mjust not confortable with. Again,
that's outcome versus what | understand i s not neeting
the strict test of the variance.

COWM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND:  What | was goi ng
to suggest is that if we're leaning in a certain
direction, and that is that the case didn't neet the
variance test, it would be fair to the applicant to
gi ve theman opportunity to subnmit a brief in response
to our general consensus feeling. And perhaps at that
time they could al so respond to the concept of the PUD

process.
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Wl |, | nmean, | think

you actually just laid out the two alternatives,
because we can't -- | nean, we should do sonething.
And we either have to set a briefing schedul e and wor k
towards a solution that way, or because as M.
Bergstein said, we can't nake them subnmt a PUD
appl i cation. So it's a question of picking their
poi son, | guess. Because unless we vote to affirm
toni ght, and just say, you know, we had a chance to
reviewit, we agreed that they didn't neet the burden
of proof, and yet we're going to give thema pass. |
woul d have very serious reservati ons about doi ng t hat,
because t hen t hat encourages peopl e to go out and have
private agreenents to do their honework as t he project
is coming out of the ground, to basically not be as
responsi ble as they should be, and that's certainly
not -- that's not an outcone | want to encourage
either. So | guess --

MR. BERGSTEIN. Madane Chair?

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR BERGSTEI N: You coul d set one date in
the future and say by that date one of two things has
to be received, either a brief explaining why the BZA
shoul d not be reversed, or an application for a PUD

And then at least if they chose their poison, they
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could choose it the sane date.

CHAIl RPERSON M TTEN. Ckay. That's fair.

VICE CHAIR HOOD:  Madane Chair, | would
just like to agree with Comm ssioner Hildebrand. |
think that's the fashion | would like to nove. | just

don't like the phrase of "choose your own poi son"

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Okay. Well, | think
we have noved so far as expeditiously as possible
You know, we took up the case as soon as we heard
about it, we set this for decision as soon as we
coul d. And so I'd like to, | don't know, M.
Bergstein, do you think two weeks is too abbrevi at ed?

MR. BERGSTEIN. | don't knowif the party
is here, if they could tell us. |If they could just
approach us and just tell us.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Yes, just approach
M. Bergstein.

MR. BERGSTEIN. 1t's ny understandi ng t hat
the party in the case bel ow could provide one or the
ot her in seven days.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay, seven days.
That's great. So what | will do, let's see seven days
fromnowis the sixteenth. Al right. Then | would
-- do we vote, or do we have a consensus?

COWMM SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: Madane Chair?
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May | say one thing?

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND:  It's ny
understanding that since there is a significant
conmponent of affordabl e housing that they could
request a waiver of the filing fee for the PUD just
because of the affordabl e housing conponent.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay. Ckay, first
M. Bergstein. Do we have to vote?

MR. BERGSTEIN. No, | think you can reach
a consensus.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR. BERGSTEI N: You're not taking an
action, you're just comng up with sone briefing
dat es.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Okay. Then one of
t he consensus points that | would Iike to conmuni cate
is would we be inclined to waive the fee for a PUD?
Because | woul d.

VICE CHAIR HOCD: | woul d too.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: For the affordable
housi ng, or just to get themin front of us, whatever
incentive that we can use. Just bear with nme a
second, | was just thinking about sonet hing.

There is an additional point that | want
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to bring up with the commi ssion to get your sense,
because in the event that the applicant chooses to
brief the matter, as opposed to applying for a PUD, is
one of the additional aspects of the case that
troubled nme was the fact that the applicant canme to
the BZA saying that they had this first floor issue
with the retail and they needed nore ceiling height.
And while they were there they got another four feet
from the BZA to augnment the ceiling heights on the
upper floors. And there is absolutely nothing in the
record to support that second four feet of height. So
can we -- do we have a consensus, can | get a
consensus that even if we affirm the BZA case, that
the additional four feet of height that's not rel ated
to first floor retail will not be granted?
COWMM SSI ONER PARSONS:  Absol utel y.
COW SSI ONER HI LDEBRAND: | definitely

agree with that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: M. Hood, M.
Jeffries?

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRIES: |1'mnot recal ling
sort of what the -- if you could help ne out here.

Sort of what the rationale was for the addition of
four feet needed for the upper floors.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: There was no
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rational e given, other than it woul d be nore generous
in ternms of just a nore generous ceiling height.

COWMM SSI ONER PARSONS: Vell, they were
conparing it with market rates of housing in the area.
They said they wouldn't be as conpetitive in the
mar ket rate floors at that | ower |evel. But there was
casual conversation about that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. There was no uni que
characteristic, exceptional practical difficulty that
led to that.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRIES: So, currently the
upper floors are 8 6, and they would go to, with the
BZA' s approval, would go to 97

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | forget what the
nunbers are exactly. Does anybody el se have thenf?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: | think it was
designed to give you an 8-foot ceiling clear in the
residential units, which neant a probably 8' 8 floor to
floor. And they were going to 9'5 floor to floor in
the final proposal.

VICE CHAIR HOQOD: Ch, floor to floor.
Ckay.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Fl oor to floor, so
that the ceiling heights would be nore than 8 feet.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: And I' Il just further
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say that | would, however, be inclined to give that
additional four feet if they had a PUD in front of us.
COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES: | think that under

a PUD, given the | evel of affordable housing that this

project is going to proffer, and then given that it's
going to be a daycare center, | mean four feet on the
ground floor didn't seemto ne -- | nean, if we're

going to allow the applicant to conme forward with a
PUD, then let's not start picking apart the PUD

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:. No, what |' m sayi ng
is -- maybe you msunderstood ne. As it relates to
t he variance --

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES: On, the -- okay.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay? Then -- and we
have a consensus that that additional four feet is not
appropriately granted under the variance, regardl ess
of what we do. But if the applicant were to cone to
us with a PUD that that additional four feet would be
appropriate for just what you're descri bing.

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES:  Yes, okay.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: That's what |I'm
trying to --

COW SSI ONER  JEFFRI ES: l'"'m sorry, |
m sunder st ood you, Madane Chair.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Okay. Well | guess
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| "' mdone sending nmy signals. Al right. Sothat's it
for the --

COW SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Now, we talked
about waiving the fee. Is there anything el se that we
can put forward as it relates to waiving sonething
tied to the PUD right now?

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: I guess just
expediting --

MR. BERGSTEIN. The fee that gets waived
is the hearing fee, not the application fee, as far as
| can read this. But you're tal king about waiving
just the hearing fee right now? Which you don't even
get to until you set it down.

COW SSI ONER  JEFFRI ES: Yes, but |'m
saying --

MR.  BERGSTEI N: As opposed to the
application fee, which I don't see a waiver for.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES:  No, but |' msayi ng
are there any other things that we could -- | mean, we
voted here to waive sone fees tied to the PUD. Is
t here anything el se that we can vote to get consensus
on right now?

MR. BERGSTEIN. The only thing |I'm going
to assunme is that if they do file an application for

the PUD, they would want the Ofice of Zoning to
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schedul e sone sort of special neeting for set down,
rather than wait until the next neeting. Because you
still have to set it down for hearing. | don't think
you're saying you want to set it down before --

COW SSI ONER JEFFRIES:  No, no, no. But
|"mjust -- | guess what I'mtrying to put as nuch out
here as possi bl e.

MR. BERGSTEIN. Of the top of ny head |
can't think of anything, but if anything was rel evant,
| think it could be handled at the set down neeting.

COWM SSI ONER JEFFRI ES: Ckay. Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thanks. | think
that's it for the 0514. As | said, Case Nunmber 04-25
is comng up on Monday at 6 o'clock. And | don't
t hink t here' s any nore busi ness before the conm ssi on,
and we' re adj our ned.

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter was

concluded at 8:47 p.m).
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